WILDWOOD CHURCH OF CHRIST

114 Cleveland Ave, Wildwood, FL 34785/352-748-1040/www.hischurch.faith/November 19, 2017

Honored To Serve

Elders
Bob Grove 352-314-9343
Charles Wright  352-689-0024
Deacons

Larry Hyder — Financial
Joel Prather — Bldg. & Grounds
Jerry Adkins - Mass Media

Minister
David Myers 352-552-8434
davidm7@centurylink.net

Youth Minister
Chad Brown 334-799-2382
chadpandj@gmail.com
Worship Services
Sunday Morning

Bible Class 9:30 am

Worship 10:30 am
Sunday Evening

Worship 6:00 pm
Wed. Bible Class 7:00 pm
Tuesday Ladies TLC 9:00 am

Mission Work/Support

Guyana, India (R. Clayton),
Johnstown Pa., East End Preacher
Fund, Faulkner Bible Dept., Child
Haven, Mt. Dora Children’s Home.
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Visitors

Welcome Visitors! If you are visiting with us today,
you are our honored guest. We hope you find our
worship uplifting and in accordance with God’s word.
Please fill out a visitor's card and put it in the collection
plate.

Friendship Bread: All visitors are invited to take a
loaf of our Friendship bread, made especially for you,
as you leave the auditorium. We hope you will enjoy
the bread and come back and visit us at every
opportunity.

Hearing Assistance System: This facility is
equipped with a Hearing Assistance System. Please
ask one of our elders or Jerry Adkins for a receiver.
There is a Nursery available for your convenience. It
Is located in the foyer. Our nursery is for nursing
mothers and mothers tending to their children.

Adult Christmas Party in the fellowship hall,
December 9t at 6:00 p.m.

Prayer List

Church Family News

Welcome Friends Fellowship Meal: Because of the
holiday season, there will be no Welcome Friends
Fellowship meal until January 14t (Group 2 hosting).
Thanksgiving and Christmas baskets: |f you would
like to help with these baskets to provide turkeys and
ham, please give your money to David or Sarah
Myers. The Thanksgiving baskets will be put together
and delivered on November 20,

Thanksgiving baskets: If you want to help put
together and deliver baskets on Monday, meet in the
Ladies’ Bible class at 9 a.m.

Please continue to check and sign up for the
Toddler Training Nursery list. We need more people
to participate.

Event Planning Meeting for 2018 will be
Wednesday, Nov. 29t in the ladies’ classroom at
6:30. This will only take a few minutes and we need
all the help we can get! Please make it a point to
attend...and bring any ideas you have.

Darrol (Bud) & Hattie Byers have placed
membership with us and want to help out wherever
they can. Their information is:

2424 Afton Avenue, The Villages, FL 32162

Cell # - (740) 228-1590

Mike Adcock fell Friday and cut his head.
Thankfully the CAT scan showed no internal
bleeding.

Mary Jane Wright had tests and some blockages
were found but she will not be having any stents
for now.

Charity Stambaugh went forward asking for
prayers. Continue to remember her.

Lois Babbitt is at Cypress Care Center.

Mary Lou Jordan is at Cypress Care Center.
Joyce Freeman fell Wednesday and is in some
pain.

Linda Grove has been having some pretty rough
days of not feeling well.

Mary Costa has an appointment for an MRI and
hopefully will soon have some answers and a time
scheduled for her surgery.

Margaret Hubbs Please remember her in your
prayers and your visits.

Remember

Lois Babbitt, Beth Hicks, Leigh Workman, Linda
Grove, Mary Lou Jordan, Danny & Doris Cartt,
Wayne & June Crenshaw, Margaret Hubbs, Jerry
Adkins & family, Ricky Baker & family, The Hileman
& Pope families, Donald Adcock, Mike and Esther
Adcock, Joyce Albert, Rusty & Angie Mertz, Glynda
Casteel, Jim & Sue Allison, Kevin Freeman, Chris
Barden, Jim Buck, Jean Button, The Stone family,
Libbie Summers and daughter, Fred French,
Shirley Osgood, Helen Barton, John Ward, Lewis
Jarvis, Joyce Freeman.

Remember our Missionaries at home and abroad.
Pray for all Law Enforcement and those in the
Military, especially those deployed.

Our Militarv
Logan Duff - Marines Rebecca Baldwin-Army
Kevin Sigler — Army Ryan Sigler - Army
Chance Strickland — Navy Adam Duff - Army
Steven McKay-Air Force




Enter His Gates With
Thanksgiving

Four year old Christopher was
called on to say the prayer of thanks
before the meal. "Oh, mom, do I have
to? I dont know how.” “Sure you do.
Just thank God for our many blessings.”
With one eye devoutly closed in prayer
and the other eye discreetly open so
that he could look around as he prayed,
Christopher thanked God for everything
in sight.

“Thank you, Lord God, for the
chicken, the roast beef, the gravy, the
potatoes, the tomatoes, the cantaloupe,
the slaw, baked beans, salt, pepper,
knives, spoons, forks, place mats,
tablecloth, napkins,” on and on he went,
naming everything on the table. His
brothers and sisters snickered; mom
and dad smiled as they tried so hard to
keep from laughing out loud as
Christopher went on and on.

“Thank you, God, for the table,
chairs, floor, drapes, tea, sugar, sweet
n’ low, the lemons, the ketchup.” Finally
Christopher thanked God for all the
people at the table, calling them all by
name. He ended by thanking God for his
dog, Spot, who was under the table. He
thanked God for everything he could
see, except the carrots. He said he didn't
like carrots. A four year old learning the
attitude of appreciation.

Common sense and scripture tell
us that thanksgiving is not something
we do just one time a year, but it is to
be a daily occurrence in our lives.
Centuries ago, the Latin author, Cicero
said, “a thankful heart is not only the
greatest virtue, but is the parent of all
other virtues.”

Psalm 107:1, “oh give thanks to
the Lord, for He is good, for His

lovingkindness is  everlasting.” I
Thessalonians 5:18, “In everything give
thanks; for this is God’s will for you in
Christ Jesus.”

A tourist was traveling in Georgia
and he stopped at a fruit stand and
bought some peaches. “They certainly
are small,” he said. “Yep, I know. Aren't
you thankful they were small?” replied
the farmer. There’s always something to
be thankful for, if we will just look for it.

Psalm 100:4-5, “Enter His gates
with thanksgiving, and His courts with
praise. Give thanks to Him; bless His
name. For the Lord is good, His
lovingkindness is everlasting, and His

faithfulness to all generations.”
--Allan Eldridge

YOUTH CORNER

——-——(Jpcoming Events——

December 2" Ctocking Stuffing, Singing,

and delivery. Please join us on this
Caturday at 9am in the fellowship hall to

get all the stocking ready, Write cards, ahd

enjoy each other’s company. e will g0
around to people’s homes after we get
everything ready.

December 3@ Christmas Party for {Jnder

7 (rade after morhing wWorship services.
This will be held in the fellowship hall.
Please let Pam Brown or Jennifer Mikeals
Knhow if You cah help.

December 16 Progressive Christmas
Dinher with the Congregation. Mark your
calendars ahd T'll try tO give more details
on this soon. T\Je should be going to 3 Or ¢

homes for this event ahd end up doing the

white elephant gift exchange at the last
Stop.



Privileged to Serve

Monthly Activities

Bob Grove
Charles Wright

Sundayv, November 19, 2017
Bible Study

Contact Elder:
Announcements:

Lead Singing Rusty Mertz
Lead Prayer Fred French

Worship
Lead Singing Chad Brown
Opening Prayer  Marlin Kilpatrick
Lord’s Table John Stone/Howard Alls
Assist Table David Myers/Jere Trotter
Closing Prayer Ronnie Strickland
Contribution L. Hyder/Doug Andrews
Lock Building J. Prather/Chad Brown

Sunday Evening Services

Lead Singing Wayne Freeman
Opening Prayer  Bob Grove
Lord’s Table Lew Faulkner
Closing Prayer  Jimmy Glenn
Wednesday Bible Class-Nov. 22
Lead Singing Chad Brown
Lead Prayer Howard Alls
Closing Prayer  Keith Jones
Greeters

Nov 19 — Ron & Carol Rollins
Nov 26 — Howard & Sarah Alls

Hand Out Friendship Bread
Nov 19 — Reese Meskil
Nov 26 — Judy Kyle

Make Friendship Bread

Nov 19 —Ila Jean Locke
Nov 26 — Judy Kyle

Toddler Training Class
Nov 19 — Judy Glenn
Nov 26 -
Communion

Nov — Joan Strickland/Peggy Murphy
Dec — June Crenshaw/Mary Jane Wright

Bulletin November — Pam Brown

Every Tuesday at 9am — TL.C Tuesday Ladies
Care - all ladies are invited and welcome to send
cards to the sick and those needing
encouragement.

Ladies' Night Qut: There will be no Ladies’
Night Out till January. January’s place 1s Outback.

Birthdays
November
Alma Young 1 Glynda Casteel 6
Eugenia Grove 6 Ryan Mikeals 8
Harold Kirby 10 Lexy McKay 17
Chuck Stambaugh 18 Chad Brown 22
Ron Rollins 23 Guy Grove 28

Patricia Webber 28

Anniversaries

November
Larry & Janet Hyder
Cody & Shelbie Hileman
Keith & Tracy Jones 16

N =

Weekly Record

The week of November 12, 2017
Budget 2017: $6,312  Contribution: $5158

Sunday Bible Class 102

Sunday AM Worship 151

Sunday PM Worship 97

Wednesday 109

Pantry

Items Needed:

Creamed corn, boxed stuffing, and Jiffy mix
We appreciate all vour donations!

Wi-Fi Password for Auditorium: Relevent7

Sermons on church website: www.hischurch.faith




